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MINUTES

BOARD FOR PROFESSIONAL ENGINEERS

Date:


April 11, 2013
Place:


3rd Floor Conference Room                                




500 North Calvert Street  




Baltimore, Maryland 21202

Present:

H. C. Harclerode, P.E., Chairman




Steven A. Arndt, PhD., P.E., Vice Chairman




David G. Mongan, P.E.


Karl Rickert P.E.




Sandra J. Murphy
Rosalind Yee

Sally Perrin, P.E. 

Pastor Farinas, P.E.

Others Present:
Pamela J. Edwards, Acting Executive Director




Milena Trust, AAG, Counsel to the Board

 


Janet Morgan



Roberta Watson 
Absent:

Rosalind Yee

CALL TO ORDER


Chairman Harclerode called the meeting to order at 9:30 a.m.

ACTION ON MINUTES


Motion (I) was made by Mr. Mongan, seconded by Mr. Farinas, and unanimously carried by the Board to approve the minutes of the March 14, 2013  meeting as submitted.

APPLICATIONS APPROVED FOR RECIPROCITY


Motion (II) was made by Ms. Perrin, seconded by Mr. Farinas, and unanimously carried to approve 25  applications for reciprocity as follows:

	Chandra Kiran Kumar Akisetty 
	43438
	Timothy C. Dean 
	43453

	David C. Bowen 
	43452
	Michael T. Denk 
	43454

	Brady James Buzick 
	43308
	Jose R. Febres 
	43455

	Kenneth Matthew Cheek 
	43426
	Garrett Joseph Grubb 
	43379


APPLICATIONS APPROVED FOR RECIPROCITY (Cont’d.)

	Marcia D. Harris 
	43456
	Azim S. Rawji 
	43462

	Richard K. Inglin 
	43457
	James Stanley Romasz 
	43378

	Shahidul H. Joarder 
	43458
	Robert Michael Sabanas 
	43427

	Christopher D. Kocher 
	43459
	Barbara M. Schroeder 
	43463

	Perry D. Landis 
	43460
	Nicholas R. Ward 
	43464

	Ganwei Liu 
	43430
	Ronnie L. Williams 
	43465

	Patrick J. Murphy 
	43461
	Scott E. Wyssling 
	43466

	Arthur C. Parola 
	43320
	Bo Zhou 
	43467

	Jayant S. Patel 
	41418
	
	


EXECUTIVE SESSION


Motion (III) was made by Ms. Perrin, seconded by  Mr. Mongan, and unanimously carried to go into Executive Session at 9:30 a.m. at 500 North Calvert Street, 3rd Floor Conference Room, Baltimore, Maryland, 21202.  This session was permitted to be closed pursuant to State Government Article, Title 10-508(a)(7).  Upon completion of the session, the Board reconvened its public meeting at 9:50 a.m.

COMPLAINT COMMITTEE REPORT


Mr. Farinas reported on the status of complaints discussed by the Complaint Committee at its meeting on April 11, 2013.


12-PE-08
Inactive status pending outcome of civil litigation  


12-PE-12   
Hearing scheduled at OAH on June 5, 2013 

12-PE-13
Inactive status pending outcome of civil litigation

12-PE-20
Closed, both parties reached an agreement 

12-PE-21
Closed, both parties reached an agreement 

13-PE-01
Decision issued by Judge; respondent will appeal

13-PE-06 
Pending pre-charge letter 

13-PE-07
Pending pre-charge letter  



13-PE-08
Pending investigation 

13-PE-12
Offer consent order and fine  

13-PE-13
Offer consent order and fine 

The Complaint Committee reviewed four applications for reinstatement of license and recommends reinstatement for two and consent orders and fines for two.


Motion (IV) was made by Mr. Mongan, seconded by Ms. Perrin, and unanimously 

carried to accept the recommendations of the Complaint Committee.

CPC COMMITTEE REPORT


It was reported that additional biographical information is needed for the presenters for four of the pending CPC provider applications.  No other providers were approved.  Motion (V) was made by Mr. Mongan, seconded by Ms. Perrin, and unanimously carried to accept the recommendations of the CPC committee.
NEW BUSINESS

Report on Joint Chairs Meeting


Mr. Harclerode reported that the Joint Chairs met on March 14, 2013.  The primary issue that was discussed was the Special Fund balance which is less than $200,000.  It has been agreed by the boards that the license fee be increased in two steps.  The increase is limited to 12 1/2 percent annually which would increase the renewal fee to $76.50 the first year and $86.00 the second year.  

Motion (VI) was made by Mr. Mongan, seconded by Mr. Farinas, and unanimously carried to propose the changes to the fee regulations.  
Proposed Regulations 


Ms. Edwards noted that the F.E. exam fee will be voted on at the NCEES annual meeting in August.  It is anticipated that the fee will be $225.00.  NCEES will begin collecting the fee in November, therefore, the board should propose to change the exam fee regulation so that it will be in effect by November.    


Motion (VII) was made by Ms. Perrin, seconded by Mr. Mongan, and unanimously carried to the increase the F.E. exam fee from $165 to $225.
Board Member Responsibilities


With the addition of a new Board member and the addition of the structural and software engineering exams, Dr. Arndt undertook a review of board member duties.  After review of the list furnished to him by Ms. Courtney, Dr. Arndt provided to the Board an updated list of duties which the Board members approved.   
NCEES Annual Meeting


Ms. Edwards reported that she received information about the Annual Meeting from NCEES.  They will fund two board members and one newly appointed board member.  It was decided that the funded delegates will be Mr. Farinas and Ms. Perrin.  Karl Rickert will be submitted as the newly appointed board member.  The board approved funding for Ms. Edwards and the remaining board members who wish to attend.
OLD BUSINESS

CPC Audit Guidelines


Ms. Trust stated that she and Ms. Edwards reworked and revised the written guidelines for CPC audits.  There are separate guidelines for renewals and reinstatements.  The board agreed with the procedures and flowchart and no changes were recommended at this time; however, the board will review them once more and discuss at the May board meeting.  

Legislative Update 

Ms. Trust reported that the P.E. firm permit bill passed.  The board extended its thanks to Michael Vorgetts for his hard work on the bill.  The board discussed tasks that will have to be completed to implement the law, i.e. developing an application, setting fees, and reaching out to State Department of Assessments and Taxation.  
Update on Staff Issues 

Michael Vorgetts reported that the hiring freeze exemption for the IT position has been approved and recruitment can begin.  It was noted that the first priority for the IT position will be to work on electronic signing and sealing.  

A discussion ensued about the feasibility of the Board controlling the electronic signing and sealing process through purchase of software.  It was noted that procurement of the software and implementation of the process through the Division could take 1-2 years.  It is apparent by the number of inquiries the board receives that the licensees want something in place now.   It was decided that this issue needs to be discussed further.
Processing of FE Applications  

Chairman Harclerode reported that he spoke to Jerry Carter about the board's concerns with the NCEES automatic approval option.   NCEES has proposed a limited approval option wherein applicants with an ABET application would proceed thru the automatic approval path and non-ABET applications would be forwarded to the state board.  


Steven Arndt said that he is concerned about NCEES not asking conduct questions when individuals apply directly to them.  There was discussion about the absence of conduct questions on the FE application.  It was pointed out that successful candidates do not get a license based on passage of the FE anyway, and maybe questions aren't needed.  Ms. Trust noted that if the FE is considered part of licensing process, conduct questions should be asked.  If it is not, then conduct questions are not needed.  

The Board will continue to discuss this issue at future meetings.
CORRESPONDENCE

Letter to MNCPPC

The Board was given a copy of a letter signed by Howard Harclerode, Chairman,  and John Mettee, Chairman of the Professional Land Surveyors Board, which was sent to Maryland National Capital Park and Planning Commission thanking them for meeting with the PLS Board Chair and Counsel regarding issues associated with the preparation of record plats by appropriate design professionals.  Per the meeting, suggested changes to the Prince George's County subdivision regulations were prepared and forwarded to MNCPPC.  The Professional Land Surveyors Board and the Professional Engineers Board are in full agreement that the preparation of right-of-way plats and subdivision record plats fall within the exclusive scope of practice of property line and professional land surveyors.

Letter from Halden Totten


The Board received a letter from Halden Totten dated March 13, 2013 requesting that he be excluded from submitting supporting documentation needed to complete his reciprocity application.  He feels the Board is being suspicious of his licensing status in other states and does not intend to ask for verification of his grades from an exam he took in Michigan 45+ years ago.  The Board did not see good reason to exempt Mr. Totten from submitting the required documentation.  If Mr. Totten chooses to proceed in receiving a MD license he must submit verification (Form 3), Form 5 (Work experience), and references.  Ms. Edwards will prepare a response to him.
Email from Erv Beckert


Mr. Beckert sent an email to the Board dated March 16, 2013 regarding the use of electronic signatures.  The Board discussed the use of electronic seals and plans to investigate security measures that can be put in place to one day allow electronic signatures.  As of today and until the regulations change, a licensee can use an electronic seal but the signature must be "wet".  The Board will take this issue to the Northeast Zone meeting to be discussed.
Email from Elaine Xifo 

The Board received an email dated  March 26, 2013 from Elaine Xifo inquiring whether the PE Code of Ethics addresses an incident where an engineer did not divulge that he was also the developer of a planned community.  The Board stated that it may be a violation of the Code of Ethics and she should file a complaint with the Board.  Ms. Edwards will respond to Ms. Xifo.
OTHER BUSINESS

David Mongan reported that he attended the MSPE board meeting and the subject of CPC reciprocity between the states arose.  They are trying to get organizations in other states to adopt MSPE's courses as acceptable for CPC.  Mr. Mongan asked if there a way for states to develop some sort of reciprocity with other states.  It was suggested that this issue would be a good topic of discussion at the Northeast zone meeting.
APPLICATIONS APPROVED ADMINISTRATIVELY FOR RECIPROCITY 


The following applications, supported by NCEES Model Law Engineer files, were administratively approved for licensure by the Assistant Executive Director of the Board:

	Johann N. Andrews 
	43437
	Colby C. Luzier 
	43421

	Richard G Atoulikian 
	43385
	Jeffrey M. Miller 
	43423

	Robert J. Bukowski 
	43431
	Christopher T. Phillips 
	43434

	Michael K. Dehart 
	43441
	James P. Racine 
	43420

	Joseph S. Demidovich 
	43432
	Steven P Schaub 
	43424

	Luke T. Facemyer 
	43442
	Nicholas J. Schmitt 
	43419

	Wesley T. Goodnight 
	43451
	Syed Umar Shahid 
	43429

	Joseph D. Hanrahan 
	43422
	Benjamin A. Sims 
	43425

	Russell E. Johnson 
	43449
	Derek A. Starr 
	43450

	Shawn Johnson 
	43436
	Frank L. Teasley 
	43435

	Gary E. Kilpatrick 
	43433
	Joseph P. Vitella 
	43440

	David M. Leiffer 
	43443
	Joel Watters
	43439


APPLICATIONS DENIED FOR LICENSURE BY RECIPROCITY


Motion (IX) was made by Mr. Mongan, seconded by Mr. Farinas, and unanimously carried to deny one applications for licensure by reciprocity because the applicant did not meet the requirements for licensure in the State of Maryland.
APPLICATIONS APPROVED FOR THE PRINCIPLES AND PRACTICE OF 

ENGINEERING EXAMINATION, OCTOBER 25, 2013
	Rene Lord-Attivor 
	
	Kevin McKay
	

	`Brendon Burley 
	
	Enrique Moreno-Leon 
	

	Weng Hung Kam
	
	Srinivas Ranga
	

	Trevor Mascovich
	
	Robert Welborne
	


ADJOURNMENT 


Motion (X) was made by Mr. Farinas, seconded by Mr. Mongan, and unanimously carried to adjourn the meeting at 11:45 p.m. 

__________ With Corrections           

_____x_____Without Corrections






Signed by:






Howard C. Harclerode II, Chairman







Date:  

July 11, 2013



